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04 May 2017 
 
 

Shahida Sanessie 
London Borough of Camden 

Planning Obligations Officer 

Urban Design and Renewal, Planning and Public Protection, Culture and Environment Directorate 

Town Hall Annex 

Argyle Street 
London WC1H 9LP  
 
 
Dear Sirs  
 
 
17 BRANCH HILL, LONDON NW3 REF: 2015/3377/P 

 
 
EngineersHRW are the structural engineers for new house at 17 Branch Hill. Further to receipt of the draft 
Section 106 Agreement we propose the following regarding section 2.9 “Detailed Basement Construction 
Plan”. 
 
The “Basement Design Engineer” will be Simon Robinson the Director currently overseeing the design of 
the project. He is a chartered engineer with extensive basement experience. 
 
We propose that the “Certifying Engineer” be Stephen Haskins a Director of EngineersHRW also with 
extensive basement experience and who has not been involved in the project. The independent review 
would be the equivalent of a Category 2 check as DMRB BD 2/05 Approval Procedures.  
 
Please see the attached CVs and Practice brochure for details of professional experience, qualifications 
and basement experience. 
 
Attached is the proposed Basement Construction Plan for review. This will incorporate the contractors 
temporary works design when available. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Brett Scott 
for and on behalf of Engineers Haskins Robinson Waters 
 
  
cc. SHH Architects - Pawel Nawojczyk 
 
enc. 


